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Subject: 
Approve installation a Caution Autistic Child or appropriate signage for 529 Delafield St. (modified to include 
westbound Bidwell Ave). 
 

Details: 
This referral was made by Ald. Eric Payne.  A resident near corner of Delafield Street and Bidwell Avenue is 
requesting a Autistic Child warning sign placed.  In the past, public works has been against these types of 
installations.  However, in this case, due to the complex intersection geometry and large traffic volumes, we would 
agree to install 1 sign on the east side of Delafield Street near 529.  This sign would face south to alert drivers as 
they go northbound.  The committee reviewed this item and, after hearing from the family that is petitioning to 
have the signs installed, they decided to add an additional sign on Bidwell Avenue for the westbound direction.  
The amended item was approved unanimously by the committee. 

 

Options & Alternatives: 
Discuss whether to approve this request. 
 

 

Financial Remarks: 
The cost of installing two Autistic Child Warning signs will be $200 total and would be covered by the 2016 B&G 
Sign Budget (3310.54140).   

 

Executive Action: 
The resolution for approving this speed limit change will need to be executed by the Mayor and Clerk after the 
Council Meeting 

 

Committee Recommendation: 
The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their August 15, 2016 meeting.  This item will be 
under the September 6, 2016 Common Council consent agenda. 

 


